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tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ by Lou King 
My first ñPresidentôs Messageòé very exciting. 

 

First of all, I want to thank again those who supported me and the other officers 

for these positions: Mark Lawrence and the nominating committee, the outgoing 

officers Pam Geernaert and Crista Horn, the committee chairs, and the members. 

It is humbling to follow in the footsteps of the great past presidents, and I hope in 

two years that my tenure and that of the other executive officers is looked back 

on as positively as it has been for our predecessors. 
 

I canôt think of a good segue, so I will just sayé Wow, is there a lot going on in this club or what? 
 

You may have noticed this page sports a new logo. This came after over a year of discussion within 

the board about it. Every one of the officers (current and previous), past presidents, and other board 

meeting attendees contributed to this conclusion, but special thanks go to Siobhan Leonardis for 

supporting us through this process with her artistic talents. We hope you like it as much as we do. 
. 

We finished 2014 with 630 members, and we already have (at the time of this writing, March 16) 482 

- this is almost as many as we had at the end of May last year! I hope to analyze the registration 

information so we can know for sure, but I suspect that many of this new member explosion came 

because of the enthusiasm of Billy Clem who is leading the half marathon training ï there are 112 

people registered for this group! Speaking of training, our Vice President Javier Montenegro has 

agreed to chair the Training and Education Committee. He plans to help coordinate the activities of 

the training and education programs, including the sharing of best practices among these popular 

FSRC services. Much of the work of the committee is done by the leaders of each, of course: Billy 

Clem for half marathon training, Jan Harris for marathon training, Luanne Houck for womenôs 

distance festival 5K training and Pam Geernaert for education. 
 

The Volunteer Appreciation program has been put in place, thanks to Pam Geernaert and Luanne 

Houck, and if you volunteered for the club last year (and there were 128 of you whom we counted ï 

20% of the membership), you should be able to see your name at http://steeplechasers.org/volunteer/

volunteer-recognition/. Small tokens of the clubôs appreciation were given out at the banquet to the 

Gold Level volunteers, and (after some vendor delays) by the time you read this we should have 

started giving out something to the Silver Level volunteers as well. Speaking of Pam, she's doing a 

great job organizing the education seminars -- we had a very informative one in February on warm-

ups and exercises by Zach Baker of Rehab2Perform (see http://steeplechasers.org/training/education/

warmups-and-exercises/), and there's one coming up in April entitled Fueling on the Run by our very 

own Amy Goldsmith. Look for Pam to schedule these about once a month 
 

Did you know that proceeds of all of our ñsignature racesò, Market Street Mile, Womenôs Distance 

Festival and Rickôs Run Ultra Challenge, go to charity? In 2014, Womenôs Distance Festival gave 

over $10,000 to the Womenôs Giving Circle of Frederick County, Market Street Mile gave almost 

$7000 to the Lincoln Panther Running Program benefiting a free after school running club at 

Frederickôs Lincoln Elementary School, and Rickôs Run gave over $3600 to the Cholangiocarcinoma 

Foundation, in memory of our own Rick OôDonnell who passed away from this terrible disease. 
 

If you want to know more about the Lincoln Panther Running Club,                          Continued on page 3.     
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FSRC FSRC FSRC ---   2015 Officers2015 Officers2015 Officers   
   

President ï Lou King  

Vice President ï Javier Montenegro 

Secretary ï Sage Norton 

Treasurer ï Harriet Langlois  
 

 

 
Committee Chairs Committee Chairs Committee Chairs    

   

Social - Ruth Taylor and Art Gregory  

Membership and Communications - Luanne Houck 

Competition - Cassy Crouse /Chad Ahalt 

Race Support - Tim OôKeefe/ Mark Lawrence 

Training and Education - Javier Montenegro 

Technology - Lou King 

Newsletter - Malcolm Senior 

Do you have any interesting running tales to tell? 

Do you have a favorite route or race? Any picture to share? 

News of members` or anything running related? 

Please forward to Newsletter editor at newsletter@steeplechasers.org  

Good news Steeplechasers the date has been set for our Good news Steeplechasers the date has been set for our Good news Steeplechasers the date has been set for our 
annual picnic. annual picnic. annual picnic.    

 
The date is July 12th. This year will be different than the last two. 

The picnic will be held at Utica Park. We have reserved a picnic 

shelter with plenty of space for our expanding group of runners and 

their families. The park offers amenities such as a playground, 

soccer field, ball fields, horse shoes, and volleyball. We would like 

to get input from Steeplechasers old and new to make our picnic a 

success. Any Steeps that would interested in helping Ruth Taylor 

and I (Art Gregory) to make this annual event a ñmust attendò event for future years let us know. We 

will be happy to hear from you. Again our goal is to make this an inclusive event for all the Steeps 

family. Suggestions will be appreciated, itôs your picnic we want to hear from you. We have many 

new members and a lot of different running groups. This is an opportunity to all be in the same place 

at one time to meet greet, and have fun together. 

 

Put the date on your calendar: Utica Park July 12Put the date on your calendar: Utica Park July 12Put the date on your calendar: Utica Park July 12
ththth   Steeplechasers Picnic        Steeplechasers Picnic        Steeplechasers Picnic           

 

 

Today was not about times, it was about getting in there, enjoying the race, and enjoying the 

atmosphere [on winning NY marathon] é Paula Radcliffe   

mailto:newsletter@steeplechasers.org
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...Continued from page 1) this program teaches love of                                                                      

running, associated muscle groups and respect to over 60 children now, 

grades 2 through 5, on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons from 4:00 to 

5:00. Anne Light, who leads the program, is always looking for coaches 

and assistants to help. Having coached in this program for the last couple 

of years, I will tell you it is so rewarding ïthose kids are so much fun to 

work with!                                                                                                                                                                                                         
 

What else? Last year Sage Norton (who has since become the club 

Secretary) spent hours upon hours researching racing teams around the 

state, and designed a Racing Team program for the Steeplechasers. She 

was able to launch it in January. The team is currently set for the spring, 

but another opportunity to join will be announced this summer. See http://

steeplechasers.org/competition/racing-team/ for details. 
 

Thanks to Ruth Taylor and Art Gregory who agreed to co-chair the Social Committee ï their first duty 

was the Running Celebration Banquet in January and it was a huge success ï over 100 people came! 

Next on their agenda is the Frederick Running Festival post-race tent, and then the summer picnic. 

The summer picnic venue will be moved to a local park, to hopefully make it more kid-friendly. 
 

Did somebody mention the banquet? Thanks so much to Cassy Crouse and Chad Ahalt for bringing 

the Competition Committee together to choose the award winners for the major awards given at that 

event. And of course thanks to Tim OôKeefe for his always-entertaining tributes for the decathlon 

winners. If you werenôt there, we did miss you, but you can see the awards and tributes at http://

steeplechasers.org/about/hall-of-fame/award-winners-2014/. And if you didnôt already know ï it only 

takes four grand prix races and five decathlon races to win a participation award for those series, so 

everyone can get out and be recognized. 
 

In Technology, you are probably aware that a new web site was launched in December which has 

dynamic content of announcements, calendar events and recent Facebook posts on the home page. On 

the new web site, a ñsuggestion boxò is now available there which allows you, the members, to pass 

on your great ideas. We reviewed six great suggestions at the February board meeting, and we will be 

able to act on many of them. See http://steeplechasers.org/about/suggestion-box/ if you have ideas of 

your own you would like to share. 
 

Special thanks to Jenny Donoghue for agreeing to help operate ñscoretilityò, which keeps you updated 

on grand prix, equalizer and decathlon race results and standings. See http://steeplechasers.org/

scoretility/ if you are interested in more information on scoretility. 
 

Of course, Mark Lawrence is getting ready for another busy race season. You see evidence on this on 

Facebook almost every week during the season, when he looks for volunteers to help him time around 

30 races each year. Thankfully, many of you have stepped up and did help, as mentioned way up there 

in the paragraph on Volunteer Appreciation. What we really need is for someone to step up to lead 

some of these and give Mark some weekends off. If you are interested in getting started and training 

with Mark, contact one of us and weôll get you going. 
 

And we mustnôt forget to thank Malcolm Senior who spends the time, quarter after quarter, pulling 

together this newsletter you are reading right now, and you the readers who help supply the content. 

.I know I have left out so many key volunteers, but I think I used up my allotted space. Stay 

tuned for next quarterôs message ï thereôs more great stuff coming. 
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Annual Annual Annual 

Award Award Award 

BanquetBanquetBanquet   

Award WinnersAward WinnersAward Winners   


